
        Welcome to  

       Christ Church Cathedral 
       Weekly News Sunday 18 November 2018 

         TWENTY-SIXTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

Services Today 
7.00am Eucharist 
Presider and Preacher: The Dean 

8.00am Eucharist 
Presider and Preacher: The Dean  

9.30am Choral Eucharist 
Presider and Preacher:  The Dean 

11.30 Holy Baptism  
Officiant: The Rev’d Jacqueline Drewe 

6.00pm White Ribbon Choral Evensong 

Officiant & Preacher:  The Dean 
 

Readers:  

8.00am  S Dornan & K Dornan  

9.30am  R Knock & V Butcher 

6.00pm  N Johnson    [Isaiah 61.1-3] 

              G Byfield    [Luke 10.25-37]         

Welcome to worship at the Cathedral 

today, especially all who are visiting. 
 

Sunday School – Children should meet 

in the St Christopher Chapel just before 

the sermon. 
 

Today’s flowers have been kindly 

donated by the Family in loving memory 

of Keith and Margaret (Peg) Noake.   
 

At 11.30am today, we welcome 

Gabrielle Jennifer Taylor and 

 Henry Benjamin Sawley to the Church 

family through Holy Baptism. 

Welcome also to parents, godparents and 

others joining us. 

SERVICES THIS WEEK 

Monday 19 November  Elizabeth of Hungary, 

                                                     princess and philanthropist 

7.00am Morning Prayer 

7.30am Eucharist 

5.00pm Evening Prayer 

Tuesday 20 November  
7.00am   Morning Prayer 

7.30am   Eucharist 

10.30am Eucharist 

12.10pm NGS Chapel 

2.00pm   Funeral 

5.00pm   Evening Prayer 

Wednesday 21 November    

 7.00am Morning Prayer 

7.30am Eucharist 

8.45am Eucharist 

5.00pm Evening Prayer 

Thursday 22 November    

7.00am Morning Prayer 

7.30am Eucharist 

5.00pm Evening Prayer 

Friday 23 November Clement of Rome,  

   bishop and martyr 
7.00am Morning Prayer 

7.30am Eucharist 

5.00pm Evening Prayer 

 
Everyone is invited to attend Sunday 

Morning Tea following the 9.30am 

Service –‘Bring and Share’ snacks  

are welcome and encouraged! 

 



 

We have taken measures to ensure that the Cathedral is a safe environment for all.   

All who work with children or youth have completed Safe Ministry Training and  

all clergy, staff and volunteers are subject to strict employment measures such as 

working with children checks. The Cathedral is committed to being a place where 

survivors of abuse experience care and support. 

 

Gluten free Communion Hosts are available,  

please request during Communion. 

 

         Join the Camerata and Cathedral Choir this afternoon at 2:30pm for  

“Sacrifice and Thanksgiving”. The programme includes Cantata No. 29 (J.S. Bach), 

Fireworks Suite and Zadok the Priest (Handel), and works by Vaughan Williams, 

Rutter, Barber and Australia’s Michael Leighton Jones. Tickets available at the door. 
 

We welcome Michael Leighton Jones, a renowned vocalist, composer and 

conductor, who is conducting the choir for Evensong. 
 

Ordination Gift - We rejoice that the Reverend Jacqueline Drewe and the 

Reverend John Quilter are to be ordained priests on Saturday 1 December at 10am 

in the Cathedral. If you would like to contribute to an Ordination Gift for them, 

please place your donation in the envelope provided at the back of the cathedral and 

place in the wall safe or on the offertory plate. Thank you. 
 

Mothers Union will hold their final meeting for the year at Buchanon Court,  

49 Patrick Street, Merewether on Wednesday 21 November at 10am.  Members 

are asked to bring a Christmas gift to be distributed by the Samaritans and a plate 

for a shared lunch.  Please phone apologies to Jan Deaves at 4950 1590 or Margaret 

Thirlwell at 4926 1979. 
 

Family Eucharist - There will be a meeting to talk about the Family Service at 

3pm on 24 November. For details please contact Dean Katherine. 
 

Mission Action Plan - Thank you to those who were able to attend the meeting 

last Sunday. Those present discussed the 2015 Mission Action Plan. The importance 

of improved communication was recognised and a commitment given to more 

regular, formal communication. The group felt it was important to continue to build 

on momentum and so there will be a meeting on Saturday 8 December 9.30am – 

12.30pm to build on the discussion around plans. All are welcome to attend.   
 

SERVICES NEXT WEEK 
Sunday 25 November:  CHRIST THE KING FEAST OF TITLE 

8.00am  Eucharist   Presider & Preacher:  The Dean 

6.00pm Choral Evensong at The Sacred Heart Catholic Cathedral  



NOTES:   
No Community Lunch, next Sunday, 25 November. 

Please check parking signs (Clearways) near the Cathedral from now and 

particularly for the 8am service next Sunday, 25 November. Cathedral parishioners 

should enter via the Newcastle Club car park to access the Cathedral car park. 
 

November Missions Project: The Solomons 

Church Capacity Building for Development 
This project seeks to support the Church in the 

Solomon Islands to learn more about the 

management of its affairs and provide opportunities 

for its staff which will allow its community 

development work to be effective and efficient. 

Casper Sikou, the Community and Social Development Coordinator for the Anglican 

Church of Melanesia, attended the E-CARE intensive trainings in the Philippines in 

2017. His training was one example of the work supported by ABM under the Church 

Capacity Building program. More than 12 participants from members of the Anglican 

Communion in Africa, Asia and the Pacific undertook three weeks of  

E-CARE intensive trainings in the Philippines in 2017. Casper’s training was one 

example of the work supported by ABM. Thank you for your support! Envelopes are at 

the back of the church. Please place your donation in the collection plate or in the wall safe 

at the back of the Cathedral. 
 

Samaritans: Each month Samaritans provides more than 1,000 families with 

emergency assistance and relief throughout the Hunter Valley and Central Coast 

regions. Please place non-perishable donations in the bin provided at the back of the 

church.                 A small donation can make a massive difference!  
 

Donations for Flowers are invited for the 25 November and 2nd & 9th December 

and for Christmas.  If you would like to donate flowers in memory of a loved one or 

as a thank-offering, please advise Suzanne Evans on 4955 9170 and place your 

donation in an envelope listing the date for display and include a message and place in 

the wall safe.   
 

CATHEDRAL SERVICES, CONCERTS and EVENTS 

Feast of Christ the King – 25 November – One Eucharist at 8am 

Evensong at Sacred Heart Cathedral – 6.30pm 25 November  

Ordinations to the Priesthood – 10am Saturday 1 December 

Advent Carols – 7pm Sunday 2 December 
 

 

For your prayers… 
"Let us approach God's throne of grace with confidence, so that we may receive 

mercy and find grace to help us in our time of need." (Hebrews 4:6). 

Let us pray...  For our outreach to visitors, giving thanks  

for all volunteers who enable the broad ministry of our Cathedral. 



Music Today  

 The Hearing Loop covers pews two to six as indicated on the South side of the 

Cathedral.       Please switch your hearing aid to the ‘T’ setting to benefit. 

 An access ramp is situated on the harbour side of the Cathedral. 

 Toilets are on the South side of the Cathedral, through the doors under the organ loft  

 You may sit with your children in the St Christopher Chapel on the right-hand aisle  

if you wish.  There is also a children’s activity sheet available from the sidespersons. 

 Please do not leave handbags and other valuables unattended in the pews at any time, 

their security cannot be guaranteed. 

 Parishioners and visitors are welcome to park in the Cathedral car park. On Sunday,  

extra parking is available at the rear of the Newcastle Club, enter via Newcomen St. 

 The steps and areas in front of the doorways to the Cathedral must be left clear at all times. 

CATHEDRAL CLERGY  

DEAN OF NEWCASTLE  
The Very Reverend Katherine Bowyer 

katherinebowyer@newcastleanglican.org.au  

0407 201 693 
 

The Reverend Dr John Quilter (Deacon) 

John.Quilter@acu.edu.au 

0438 362 651 
 

The Reverend Jacqueline Drewe (Deacon) 

jacqueline.drewe@gmail.com  

0449 923 865 

CATHEDRAL OFFICE 

PO Box 221 NEWCASTLE  NSW  2300 
Email: cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au 

Website: www.newcastlecathedral.org.au 

OFFICE MANAGER - Lisa Cater   

Mon-Thurs 9.30am–4.00pm, Fri 9.30am-1.00pm 

Ph: 4929 2052 

CATHEDRAL WARDENS 

People’s: Bob Price & Graham Vimpani 

Dean’s: Ann Taylor 

Please send any notices for inclusion in the pew sheet to  

cathedral@newcastlecathedral.org.au  by 9am on Tuesday 

CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL NEWCASTLE NSW    

8.00am 
Hymns 

Organist 

9.30am 
 

Introit 

Setting 

Anthem 

Psalm 

Postlude 

 

Hymns 

Organist 

Eucharist 
446, 691, 547, 495 

Peter Guy 

Choral Eucharist  
 Sung by the St Nicholas Choir 

Rejoice in the Lord always (anon)  

Christ Church Mass (Archer)  

Panis Angelicus (Franck) 

Song of Hannah (Chant: Garrett)  

Introduction, Pastorale and Fugue 

on Leoni (Noake)  

446, 691, 547, 495 

Peter Guy 

6.00pm 

Rite 

Responses 

Canticles 

Anthem 

 

Psalm 

Postlude 

Hymns 

Organist 

Choral Evensong 

APBA 

Ferial 

Evening Service in B minor (Noble) 

Lord thou has searched me out 

(Noake) 

16 (Chant: Day) 

Ciacona in E minor (Buxtehude) 

226, 201, 215 

Marlowe Fitzpatrick 

Organist and Master of the Choristers:   Mr Peter Guy 

Assistant Organist:   Dr Keith Murree-Allen  

Organ Scholar:  Marlowe Fitzpatrick 
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